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Principal’s Report 
 
World Teachers Day  
Last Friday was World Teachers Day. This day celebrates the wonderful work that all teachers do 
every day for our children. Yesterday our wonderful P&C supplied the staff with a beautiful lunch. 
Many parents and children in the community took the time to say ‘Thank you!’ and it is always well re-
ceived by the teachers.  Thank you to everyone it was very much appreciated. A special mention to 
the ladies that prepared such a lovely lunch for the staff. It was delicious! 
  
 
Remembrance Day assembly  
This Sunday is Remembrance Day. This day is a very special day in the Australian 
calendar each year as we take time to remember those men and women who have 
lost their lives defending our country and way of life in many conflicts across the 
world over the years. We will be holding a special assembly this Friday 9 November at 12:20pm near 
the flag. Everyone is welcome to attend at this time to pay our respects. 
 
 
Staffing update 
It is with regret that I have to inform you that I will be finishing at Mount Kuring-gai 
Public School as principal on Friday 16 November. This morning I was notified of my 
promotion to a larger school closer to home. Mrs Natalie MacDonald who relieved as 
principal whilst I was on Leave will continue to relieve in the interim. Mrs Ros 
McCallan-Jamieson – Director of Educational Leadership Mooney Mooney will soon begin the pro-
cess to find a new substantive principal. She will inform the community throughout this process. 
 
I have thoroughly enjoyed my time at Mount Kuring-gai PS and have loved every minute of it. I have 
relished the opportunity to work with the fabulous teachers, dedicated parents and carers, and the 
amazing students. My decision to look for somewhere else was simply down to trying to spend more 
time with my young children. I hope to catch up with everyone next week before I leave to say “thank 
you”. From the minute I arrived over two years ago I have been welcomed in to your community and 
for that I am very grateful. You have a very special school and community and I am a very lucky per-
son to have had the opportunity to be your principal. Thank you and I wish everyone the very best of 
luck in the future. 
 
   
Play Equipment  
Over the last couple of weeks there have been several injuries to students playing 
on the equipment after school. During the day the students are supervised and play 
on the equipment appropriate for their grade. After school has been a difficult time to supervise and 
implement the same guidelines as to which equipment the students can play on. I had been advocat-
ing for parents to be their supervising their children at the equipment as once the students are collect-
ed in the afternoon by their parents they are under their care. Unfortunately until further notice the 
equipment is not to be used in the afternoon by students who are not at OOSH. Another reason is 
some people have been playing on the equipment for a long time after the bell and this has restricted 
OOSH coming out and using the equipment. I apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. 
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For parents or carers of children in ethics classes  
 
Primary Ethics is the organisation that runs ethics classes at our 
school.  Their latest newsletter covers some of the topics students are 
currently discussing in ethics classes.  You can read about it here: 
https://mailchi.mp/primaryethicshome-october2018.  The Primary Ethics 
approach encourages children to be curious and make their own discov-
eries so asking your child a question like 'what did they teach you in eth-
ics class today' might draw a blank! Here are a few other questions to 
help continue the discussion at home:  
Did you hear anything that surprised you in ethics class today?   
What stories did you hear?   
Did you change your mind about anything?   
Did you disagree with anything that anyone said? Why?   
What was the strongest argument you heard?   
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Leaders Parliament Tour 
At the end of last term the school leaders, their parents and I were invited to 
Parliament House NSW by our local member Mr Matt Keen. Mr Keen invites 
the leaders in to Parliament House to talk to them about leadership and how 
they can assist our society as they grow. He also invites several sports stars 
to deliver of message of persistence and hard work pays off and that if you 
have a goal to work towards achieving that goal. This year we had Paige from 
the Sydney Swifts and Australian Diamonds, Emily from the Matildas and Api 
from the Manly-Warringah Sea Eagles talk about their journeys to get to 
where they are now. Each had a different story to tell. We were also lucky to 
have our Premier, Gladys Berejiklian, address the leaders. Everyone had a fantastic day. Thank 
you to Mr Keen and his office for the opportunity. 
 
 
 

Street Library 
 
Mount Kuring-Gai has been lucky enough to be chosen for a street library do-
nation from  Hornsby Shire Council. It has been named the Mount K Kooka-
burra Bookburra Street Library. Our street library is an initiative to encourage 
the local community to foster, encourage and grow the love of reading. I thank 
the local community in advance for being the custodians of our Bookaburra 
Street Library. Feel free to borrow or donate a book. Enjoy! 
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Berowra Photo Competition 

 

Congratulations to Joel T 4/5 Black Cockatoos who is a finalist in the 2018 Beautiful Berowra Photo comple-

tion.  His picture of a small waterfall (seen below) is on display at Berowra Village.  People can vote for Joel’s 

picture by heading to the iPad kiosk inside the shopping centre.  Joel is one of our senior students who was 

involved in our Canon Photography unit in Term 3.  Good luck Joel. 

 

Mr Byrne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents & Citizens - Annual General Meeting 
 

The AGM will be held on Wednesday 21st November at 7.00pm in the 

school library.  
 

We will be  voting on the following positions: 

President 

Vice President x 2 

Secretary  

Treasurer 

Canteen sub committee 

Band sub committee 

OOSH sub committee 

Everybody is welcome to come along.  The P&C meetings are the third Wednesday of each month. 

If you have any questions about any of the positions you can contact the current executive at 

mkps.pandc@gmail.com . 

 

Mt Kuring-gai P&C Exec 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  2018  

Friday 9th November 

Remembrance Day assembly 

Monday 12th November 

Moving Bodies - Dance continues 

Tuesday 13th November 

Kindy Kickstart Session 4 

Wednesday 14th November 

Leadership Speeches 12:20 

Thursday 15th November 

Normanhurst Boys Circus Performance 

Wednesday 21st November 

Kindy Kickstart Session 5 

Friday 30th November 

Star of the Month assembly 

Tuesday 11th December 

Celebration of Learning 

Year 6 Mini Fete News 

Year 6 Mini fete  will be held on Thursday 10th December. 

Stay tuned information coming home soon. 

                                 



PARLIAMENT VISIT FOR OUR  2018 SCHOOL LEADERS 







JUMP ROPE FOR HEART—JUMP OFF DAY 

Last Tuesday we had our Jump off day to celebrate the completion of our 

Jump Rope For Heart fundraiser. Students participated in a skipping circuit 

where they showed off some fabulous skipping skills. Congratulations to Zali 

and Jamison who won the Jnr and Snr skip off finals to take out the title of 

the MKPS Skipping Champions for 2018. Well done also to the year 6 students who defeat-

ed the teachers in a highly contested skipping relay. (We shall be training next time so look 

out!) Thank you to those students who raised much needed funds for The Heart Founda-

tion. In total Mt Kuring-gai Public raised $1304. Finally I would like to say a very big thank 

you to the parents and year 6 students that assisted in running the activities on the day. 



 



     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
MOUNT KURING-GAI PUBLIC SCHOOL BAND 

TRY AN INSTRUMENT SESSION 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

 

The Training Band is currently looking for new members for next year. 

 

On Thursday 22 November at 9:30am, there will be a ‘try an instrument’ session in the hall for all 

Year 2 students.  Students in Years 3 to 5 will also have the opportunity to attend if they are interested. 

 

They will have the opportunity to try a range of instruments, under the supervision of professional 

musicians. Information will be available on where to hire or buy instruments and the contact details for 

music tutors. 

 

Why play a musical instrument? 

Music affects the brain in many positive ways. It makes you smarter, happier and more productive. 

Listening is good, playing is even better. 

Playing music in a band not only encourages teamwork, but is scientifically proven to help brain 

function. Children with musical training are shown to do better in subjects like language, reading and 

maths. They also have better fine motor skills than their non-musical classmates. In addition to all 

these benefits, playing in a band is great fun!     

 

The Band Program at Mount Kuring-gai 

 Our Training Band rehearses on a Thursday morning from 8.25am until 9.05am. Each student is 

required to hire or buy their own instrument.   

 Band fees are $100 per term. In addition to band rehearsals, students are required to have an 

instrumental lesson each week. Private lessons typically cost $30 - $35.  

 Training band members progress to our Performance Band as their skills develop.   

 All band members are given opportunities to perform throughout the year.  Events include the 

Berowra Music Festival, Celebration of Learning, Kindy Kickstart presentation, as well as various 

school assemblies.  



          

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Shop Volunteers Needed 
 

To allow the school uniform shop to continue running effectively, the shop requires vol-
unteers. As some of the people currently looking after the shop are standing down, the 
shop needs more volunteers for next wear. If you can spare some time on  Wednesday 
mornings before the bell, no experience necessary, please contact Cathy Beckett at 
mkpsclothing@hotmail.com 

 

Ethic Lessons 

Help is required next year for assistance with ethics lessons for students. 
There is     currently a waiting list for students and we need volunteers 
and a coordinator to help it go ahead in 2019. Please see Fiona Lisle or contact Maria 
McCarthy at maria.mccarthy@primaryethics.com.au 

 

 

 

NEW Christmas baubles handpainted $15.00  ORDER NOW  
 
 

 
  
www.seabream.com.au 
Handpainted personalised name plaques, canvases and gifts. 
(M) 0401-994-505   
Facebook.com.au/seabreamgallery 
 

http://www.seabream.com.au/
tel:0401-994-505
http://facebook.com.au/seabreamgallery


K-2 HOME READING TIPS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Home reading should be a positive experience for both parent and child. The book they take home will be a familiar book and 
it is okay (in fact it is beneficial) for the book to be read more than once or twice.  

 Make it part of your routine and find the right time for you and your child to enjoy this special time together (mornings may 
work better than evenings in some cases).  

 Let the reader hold the book and turn the pages. 

Before reading: 

Ask some questions about the book : What do you think the books is about? Why? 

What do you notice about the picture on the front? Or if they have read it before : Do you remember what happened in the story? 
What do you like about the book? Is it a story or a fact book? 

During reading: 

 Listen to your child read the story. 

 Let him/her hold the book and turn the pages. 

If they read correctly, praise them as they turn each page. Try and be specific with your praise. 

E g.  Great job! You corrected that all by yourself. Good job! That didn’t make sense and you corrected it. 

 You are trying to re-read the sentence. Terrific! Your reading sounds just like talking. Fantastic! 

 Well done! You are reading with expression for the talking parts. 

If your child makes an error or stops at a word give him/her 5 seconds to self-correct. If they don’t self-correct, give them 5 seconds 
to have a go before telling them the word. 

After reading: 

Praise, Praise, Praise! The aim is for students to view themselves as successful readers.  

Ask questions: What was your favorite part? What was the problem in the story? Which character did you like the best? 

 

Important Note: Students who are reading beyond Level 17/18 are encouraged to read familiar books from school and also books 
from the school/local /home library, choosing books that they enjoy and are interested in.  

If your child is becoming frustrated during the Home Reading process, please see your child’s classroom teacher.  

Helpful prompts 

 

When the reading doesn’t make 
sense… 

When the reading doesn’t sound 
right… 

Sounding out errors… 

 Look at the picture. 

 Does that make sense? 

 Read on and come back. 

 Think about what you’ve read. 

 Does it sound right? 

 Should you say it like that? 

 Does it look right? 

 Look at the first sound. 

 Say the sounds in order. 

 Look for any parts of the word you 
know. 

Now have a guess. Now have a guess. Now have a guess. 



Community Notice Board 

 

    

                                                                                                          

UPHOLSTERY OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

Furniture, Cars, Boats etc 

No job too big or small 

 

Phone now for a quote 0401 050 713 

Col Willmore Motor Trimming Unit 7, 2 Carnarvon Rd, West Gosford 

colwillmore@hotmail.com   
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Did you know …….. 






